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CE Committee 

Meeting after 

worship 

Worship Committee 

Meeting  

after worship 

¶ A Word from Richard (p.1) 

¶ On Calling a Pastor / PNC Search Process (p.2) 

¶ Presbytery Meeting Tuesday, May 9 (p.2) 

¶ Christian Ed Celebration & Summer Study Event (p.3) 

¶ Adult Sunday School (p.3)  

¶ Mitchell Series Volunteers Needed (p.3)  

¶ Office Renovations are Done! (p.4)  

¶ Called Congregational Meeting May 21 (p.4) 

¶ BCM Food List/Contact Info (p.5) 

¶ CYG Upcoming Events: May (p.6) 

 

Covenant Chronicle May 2017 
   One Good Day of Sunshine, Beats a Week of Rain 

¶ A Proper Send-off for Jill (p.6) 

¶ Menôs Bible Study / Covenant Menôs Lunch Group (p.7) 

¶ Darbyôs Dancers Recital (p.7) 

¶ Atlanta Habitat (and passing a torch) (p.8) 

¶ Report from the Session Meeting (p.9)  

¶ Our Churchôs Financial Health Through April (p.9)             

¶ Covenant Dinner Groups May 20 Event (p.10) 

¶ Upcoming Events in June  & Later (p.10) 

¶ May Calendar (p.11) 

¶ Birthdays (p.12) 

 ! 7ÏÒÄ &ÒÏÍ 2ÉÃÈÁÒÄ 
òWith the Lord one day is like a thousand years, and a thousand years are like one day.ó (2Peter 3:8) 
     I get that because as I age and start to reach the same ripe old age as God, time flies. 
The school year is almost over and summer is on our doorstep. The only way I can tell 
that my calendar flipped is looking at the kids around hereñsomehow they grew six inches 
in what seems a week. But time is bringing changes to us all here at Covenant. 
     I am sure Jill can look back on her career and wonder how her formal ministry has 
come to the threshold of retirement. Of course she still looks the same, but think of all 
the children, youth, and men/women she has influenced. I hope you continue to hold 
Jill and Derryck in your prayers as they transition. You can see some of the special events 
below to honor her. 
     This is also a major transition time for my role as interim pastor as well. I have been an interim for nine years 
and pending approval at the Presbytery meeting on May 9th, I will be planted here for quite a while. And I know 
my time will fly as well so what we do in this next year will set the course for the next era at Covenant. After approval, 
I will begin to create a process for us to seriously evaluate our mission and to discern how Christ is calling us 
òto be churchó in the near future. 
     We will also be seeking to replace the void that Jill will leave behind on our staff. The Session has approved 
seeking what the Book of Order calls òA Contract Call Pastoró in place of putting together an Associate Pastor 
Nominating Committee. This Contract Call is an ordained position and does not require the long process of a 
PNC as with the search process we just completed for the Senior Pastor position. It allows the Session to hire 
a pastor for a one-year contract who may function as an interim or may be allowed to stay. This flexibility also 
allows our church to discern over this next year what our staffing and ministry needs are as we assess the overall 
mission of Covenant. We clearly seem to need a young pastor to help us develop an outreach and equipping 
ministry to young families and adults which will be much of our focus. We also will acquire the skills of a mature 
spiritual leader to resource our womenõs small groups although that may be through contracting with independent 
spiritual director(s) rather than a pastor on staff. Overall, we have the opportunity to develop a staffing arrangement 
that is flexible to target the specific needs for the mission of our church. 
     So, as our time on earth and in ministry flies by, I hope you will be praying for the future of Covenant in these 
times of farewells and of searching for new beginnings. I look forward to what the next year and decade will bring 
to us as we seek to be faithful to our Lord.  
     May Easter sunrises always dawn on your face after the sun has set at your back.  Richard  
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Where we are now during this interim: 
   Please keep the PNC in your prayers.  

    

 

Mini Rtrt   
5/22 

 

 
 

  

Mini Retreat 

DONE 
5-22 

Sunday 
April 9 
2017 

      
     Sunday April 9th the congregation met and voted to 
proceed with a call to Rev. Richard Hill to become our 
senior pastor.  
     The Presbytery of Greater Atlanta must now approve 
the call of Rev. Hill and the terms of call.  
     We will be taking a delegation on May 9th when the 
Presbytery as a whole votes to approve.  
Please be in prayer for the success of our application. 

FURTHUR INFO: While only commissioners to Presbytery can vote, visitors can attend. The meeting 
is on May 9 at Korean Community Presbyterian Church, the largest Korean Presbyterian church in the US.  
It is located at 2534 Duluth Hwy, Duluth, GA 30097.   
     The meeting will run from 4 -8 pm with optional dinner by reservation. The dinner will be a Korean buffet 
and costs $10.  We are listed as being on the docket at 7:15 pm so that might be after dinner. There is a link for 
dinner reservations which is included below. One email can reserve for a number of people so if groups want to go, 
one person can handle all the dinner reservations. This is a large sanctuary with room for many and it would be 
a wonderful opportunity to see your Presbytery in action. I would love to be able to introduce Covenant sup-
porters and have the delegates be amazed at the turnout. 
     Once again, please pray that all goes well and thank you for your prayers.      Sue Colussy 
            scolussy@gmail.com (h) 404-876-8760, (c) 404-788-8377 
Link to dinner reservations: https://www.easytithe.com/f/?k=2KYJUYSL8Z0PQOFB  
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MITCHELL SERIES VOLU NTEERS NEEDED :  
     It is time to be thinking about a  speaker or speakers for the fall lecture series. Folks with an interest in 
womenõs issues and authors are invited to help plan and organize this event. Please email Sue Colussy if you 
are willing to help. We especially want a representative from the spirituality groups and a representative of 
young adult women. 

CHRISTIAN EDUCATION CELEBRATION  
AND NEW SUMMER STUDY  EVENT  

     Join us for a picnic lunch after church on May 21 to celebrate a successful Sunday School year. That will be 
the last day of Sunday School until August. Lunch cost will be $5 per person and will consist of hot dogs, 
brats, or veggie dogs, potato salad, chips and popsicles or  brownies. We especially  want  to thank our teachers, 
and see what our children have learned this year. Children who are in grade three and above will  be presented 
gift Bibles in the new Common English translation  
     We will also introduce a new summer reading and movie event.  òWaking up Whiteó 
by Deb Irving. This was suggested reading by the PCUSA co-moderator and we hope 
many groups in the church will read it over the summer. There will be sign up sheets for 
groups to form to meet and discus the book and we are looking into a web based book 
group. This is an autobiographical look at one womanõs misadventures in her normal 
home and work life and her gradual awakening to issues of white privilege. It is not about 
confrontation or violence, but about awareness in our own lives. Copies of the book will 
be available from Little Shop of Stories on the May 21. It is also available on Kindle. 
     To help us look at the issues in a second way, we will be offering 3 òpizza and a movieó 
events on Wednesdays over the Summer.  On May 24, June 28 and July 26 we will have 
a simple meal and watch òLovingó, òHidden Figuresó and òGuess Whoõs Coming to 
Dinneró. We will begin at 5:30 pm and hope to be done in time for choir singers to still 
make rehearsal while others can stay for discussion. Please invite friends and neighbors. 
There will be a small cost for pizza and drinks. Use form at bottom of page for Event May 21. 

ADULT SUNDAY SCHOOL: 
Continuing next Sunday (May 14) Will Simson 
leads an adult Sunday School class focusing on 
the world's oldest temples and the development 
of domesticating plants and animals. 
We will be exploring what religion is and its 
historical development. 
 

Here are the subjects by week:    
 
 
 
 
 

4/30  The First Story: The Flood and the Transformation of Myth in Mesopotamia 
5/7  No class 
5/14  Creating the First Empire: Sumerians & the Maintenance of Authority through Religion 
5/21  India: Empires of the Spirit 
5/28  No class 
6/4  Ancient East Asia: From Lord Shang to the Hundred Schools of Thought 

USE THIS FORM FOR CH RISTIAN EDUCATION PICNIC MAY 21 : 
 

There will be a $5 charge. Please fill in this form or email the church if you plan to attend. 
Name:_________________ Number of People: ________________________________ 
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OFFICE RENOVATIONS :     

     The offices and hallway look spectacular.  
We owed big thank yous to Tim Powers and 
his crews, our staff, Mike Conger, Barbara Kaines, 
Kathy Lansberry, Peggy Fillio, Sue Colussy, 
and many others for helping with oversight.     
     Come visit your new offices and the 
pictures of the life at Covenant! 

A Legend no longer! 

We will have a short Congregational Meeting on May 21 at the 
end of worship for the purpose of dissolving the pastoral call of 
Dr. Jill Ulrici with Covenant Presbyterian Church as she moves 
into retirement.  
This is a formal requirement in the Presbyterian polity. 


